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TO:         Board of Education 
FROM:   Tony Reimers 
DATE:    July 15 for July 21, 2025 Meeting 
RE:         Monthly Board Report 
 
SUMMER RECREATION PROGRAMS 

❖ Our Little Little League program came to an end on Tuesday, June 24.  This program 
continues to be a highlight for the entire community.  Pizza Ranch of Morris once again 
supported this program through purchasing t-shirts for every athlete and coach in the 
program. 

   
❖ The 2025 Elementary Fastpitch Softball season was a tremendous success as well.  The 

championship game was played on Thursday, July 10.  Coach Mary Holmberg was on the 
mic!   

 
❖ The 14U and 18U softball championship games are scheduled for Tuesday, July 22.  We 

are hosting seven 18U teams and six 14U teams on Tuesday nights.  That creates a 
minimum of six fields, twelve games, and finding six umpires each Tuesday night. 
 

❖ Track and Field Coach Tina Bauleke facilitated youth track and created a fantastic event 
on June 26.  Our participants competed against track athletes from multiple other 
communities and had a fantastic time. 

 
❖ Our field maintenance crew has done a great job of getting fields ready for 14U softball 

games, 18U softball games, Elementary Softball, Little League, Babe Ruth, Sr. Legion, Jr. 
Legion and multiple tournament games all summer. (Kirby Sayles, Betty Kill, Addison 
Cihak, Nora Boyle, Alex Asmus, & Riley Asmus)  
 

SUMMER SIZZLE 
❖ Summer Sizzle is a ten-week program.  It is available to students who have completed 

Kindergarten through those that have completed grade six.  Summer Sizzle is open from 
8:00 a.m. to 5:15 p.m.  Again, this summer, Summer Sizzle is taking a weekly field trip.  
Students have visited the Amazin’ Farm Yard, the Appleton Public Pool, and spent time 
playing yard games in the Tiger Center during a rained-out field trip.  Jordann Gillespie 
and Cody Hickman have done a tremendous job of mentoring teachers and taking great 
care of the students. 

 
ROCKET CAMP 2025 

❖ Rocket Camp was once again a blast!  Camp Director, Matt Huot, did an amazing job as 
the Camp Director. 


